
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on March 10, 2016, at 7:00 PM, 
for the regular monthly meeting and the Budget Hearing. 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Absent 
                          Stauring             Present 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Present 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), and Attorney John Vogel, Dog Control/Constable Bruce 
Lackey. 
 
 From the public: No one 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
  
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated he is working on the delinquent list for dogs. He has 5 or 6 
delinquents to catch up with. Cars aren’t a problem. He did receive a complain concerning the 
Sickler property on Bronson Road, He and Shawn talked about the problem and agreed to give him 
some time to clean up as he has already started to clean up. Bruce showed the tickets to John for 
loose animals for his approval to see if they would work. John advised they were fine. Councilman 
Hartwell made motion to accept the report, Councilman Mahany seconded the motion. Roll call all 
ayes motion carried.   
 
Attorney Vogel went over the proposed Local Law #1 of 2016 concerning farm animals at large. 
Councilman Stauring made motion to accept the draft. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. 
Roll call all ayes motion carried. There will be a public hearing at April’s regular monthly meeting 
to discuss this and then will be voted on. 
Also Attorney Vogel informed the board of a meeting he recently had with Mike Hoag chairman of 
the planning board. The planning board has questions concerning a local law for Wind turbines, 
also a sub division law. The board advised they would think about it.  
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised the board that the truck box and frame were done and 
they will be going to get it Monday. He was asked if the guys were happy with the backhoe. . They 
are cutting brush on Eveland and Sick roads. The cemetery needs a new lawn mower. The present 
one is quite old. Motion was made by Councilman Mahany and seconded by Councilman Hartwell 
Roll call all Ayes. The board advised Ray to purchase one. Chmn Willis advised the board that 
NYSDOT office in Hornell had contacted him concerning plans to reclassify State Route 36. The 
state is taking more CHIPS money from local areas to fix downstate bridges and roadways. Hornell 
office has figured out a way to keep most of the money allowed to this area by making the route as 
a direct route between 2 Interstates. Cmn Willis has to sign the paper and send it back. 
Also Chmn Willis asked Ray if he had seen the letter sent by Bill Adams. He advised the board of 
the situation. Ray was advised to go check the road and give a report at the next meeting. Ray 
stated that there is one pipe that still needs changing. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept 
Ray’s report. Councilman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report.  
Councilwoman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
 
The CEO report was read, there were no questions .Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the 
report. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll calls all ayes. Motion carried. 
   
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #3 (40-58) for $19,982.38, Highway Fund Abstract #3 
(20-34) $ 56,663.92 and T/A abstract # 3 (29) for a total of $110. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to 
adjourn, Councilman Hartwell seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at 
8:05 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


